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REGULAR BOARD MEETING
FEBRUARY 21, 2023
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE AND MOMENT OF SILENCE
These are the proceedings of the Regular Board meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Gouverneur held Tuesday, evening on February 21, 2023  at 6:00 p.m. in the Court Room of the Municipal Building.

          ROLL CALL:      PRESENT ON CALL:    

                                          
Mayor Ronald McDougall

                                           
Deputy Mayor Charles Newvine   
       
Trustee Shelly Simons-Washburn  

Trustee Troy Besaw  

Trustee Floyd McAdam
Clerk/Treasurer, Barbara Finnie
Deputy Clerk/Treasurer, Kristina Ayen    
Recreation Director, Casey Canell

 
Superintendent of Public Works, Terry Simmons-excused
                                 
Chief of Police, Laurina Greenhill 


Village Attorney, Henry Leader
Mayor McDougall gave the Board and public an update on  Covid 19 data and  what is going on in the Village.

Trustee Besaw made a motion to approve the minutes of the January 17, 2022  Regular Board meeting.      Trustee Washburn-Simons seconded the motion and   it was carried.

Mayor McDougall stated that the board has all the department’s monthly reports and asked the board if they had any questions for the Department Heads.  

A presentation from Judy Aldrich who is a member of the St. Lawrence County CDP board. 

Trustee Newvine made a motion to have our Attorney draw up a local law regarding the Volunteer Firefighter Tax exemption.  Trustee Besaw seconded it and it was carried.  
Trustee Newvine made a motion to authorize the  Mayor to sign an amendment for the Dorwin Street Contract with Bernier Carr & Associates.  Trustee Besaw seconded the motion and it was carried.

Trustee McAdam made a motion to clearly define that the Bandstand Committee is a private group fundraising for a new bandstand in the park and that the Village is not part of committee.   Fundraising money raised by such committee will  donated to the Village in a form of a gift with a condition  that they will be used for a specified municipal purpose a new Park Bandstand and then the donations become municipal funds.   The Bandstand committee is an advisory committee and will have no authority to spend monies. Trustee Besaw seconded the motion and it was carried.
 Trustee Newvine made a motion to accept 65 checks and $65 in cash from the Bandstand Committee which the Village is not a part of and give to the Chief fiscal officer to be deposited in to Trust Fund earmarked for Village Park Bandstand/gazebo.  Trustee Besaw seconded the motion and it was carried.

Trustee Newvine made a motion to accept the tentative agreement between the IBT687 Teamsters Union and Department of Public Works.  Trustee McAdam seconded the motion and it was carried.  
Trustee Besaw made a motion to authorize payment of all the February  bills.  The total amount for each fund is: General Fund – $89,623.31,  Electric Fund - $255.32,  Water Fund - $46,485.41,  Sewer Fund - $46,438.85, Capital Projects - $1,810.56 and Trust Fund – 3,599.50.  Trustee Simons-Washburn seconded the motion and it was carried. 
ANNOUNCEMENTS

VFW Annual Banquet Saturday, March 11, 2023.

The next scheduled Regular Village Board Meeting will be held on March  21, 2023 at 6:00 p.m. 


Effective November 15, 2022 thru April 15, 2023 there will be a parking ban on all village streets between the hours of 2:00 a.m. and 6:00 a.m.

This is a reminder to all residents, merchants and landowners to please remove the snow from all sidewalks in a timely basis in order to protect our pedestrians.  


Trustee Besaw made a motion to adjourn the regular board meeting at 7:11 p.m.  Trustee Newvine seconded the motion and it was carried. 



_____________________________                                           

        VILLAGE CLERK
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